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The Philippine Specialty Board of Pulmonary Medicine was constituted on  
March 30, 2022, after which preparation for the board examination started 
immediately. The Code of Procedures was revised and updated. Analysis of 
the prior year’s examination was performed. The test blueprint was 
generated and the source materials were selected. Multiple workshops on 
test construction were conducted. The exam questions were drafted, 
critiqued, edited and finalized by the members of the Board. The exam was 
evaluated by an external expert. The examinees as well as examiners were 
oriented on the conduct of the exam.  

The written and oral examination were administered on January 25 and 
February 5, 2023 by the Board in partnership with the FEU-NRMF Testing 
Center at the PCCP office. Select Fellows of the College administered the 
oral examination. The results and the recommendations of the Specialty 
Board were presented to the Executive Board on the same day of the 
examination. 

A total of 45 examinees passed the examination. They were conferred 
the title of “Diplomate” of the College in the induction ceremony during the 
42nd Annual Chest Convention on March 7, 2023. 
 

 

 


